
Department of Planning and Budget 
2017 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB2269ER 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Villanueva 

 

3.  Committee: Passed both Houses. 

 

4. Title: Motor vehicle safety inspection data. 

 

5. Summary:  Authorizes the Superintendent of State Police to provide, upon request, 

verification of the inspection status of a vehicle and to charge a reasonable fee for providing 

such information. Fees shall not be charged to government or other public entities. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Final.  See below. 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  The proposed bill would allow the Department of State Police 

 (Department) to charge a reasonable fee for a request of motor vehicle inspection data. 

 Revenue generated from the fee collected by the Department is to be paid into the state 

 treasury and set aside as a special fund to be used to meet expenses of the Department. 

 However, there is not enough information at this time to estimate the amount of revenue to 

 be collected from such fees. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of State Police. 

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  Similar to SB1250. 


